

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA  
 + + + + +  
 ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD  
 + + + + +  
 MEETING

IN THE MATTER OF: :  
 :  
 LEGAL AGENDA :  
 LICENSING AGENDA :  
 SUPPLEMENTAL LICENSING :  
 AGENDA :  
 VACATED CANCELLATION :  
 ORDERS :  
 CANCELLATION AGENDA :  
 VACATED CEASE & DESIST :  
 ORDERS AGENDA :  
 APPLICATION DECISION :  
 DOCKET :

Wednesday  
 May 5, 2021

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board  
 met via WebEx videoconference, Chairperson  
 Donovan W. Anderson presiding.

PRESENT:

DONOVAN W. ANDERSON, Chairperson  
 BOBBY CATO, JR., Member  
 RAFI ALIYA CROCKETT, Member  
 EDWARD S. GRANDIS, Member  
 JENI HANSEN, Member  
 JAMES SHORT, JR., Member

ALSO PRESENT:

SIMONE ANDREWS, DC ABRA Staff

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:46 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Since our  
4 morning calendar has been concluded, let's now  
5 move to our Legal Agenda. The first matter on  
6 our Legal Agenda is a review of MK Catering  
7 Events' request for a reinstatement of its  
8 catering license. This is MK Catering Events,  
9 License No. 079539. I make a motion that we  
10 approve this request. Is there a second?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
13 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
14 call vote of the motion that's been properly  
15 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes  
2 5-0-0.

3 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
4 a review of the protestant's request to continue  
5 the protest hearing in Randall Grocery, License  
6 No. 019046. I make a motion that we approve this  
7 request and the new date is June 17, 2021, at  
8 1:30 p.m. Is there a second?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will  
10 second.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
12 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
13 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded  
14 by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
24 I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

25 The next matter on our schedule is the

1 review of the settlement agreement dated April 9,  
2 2021 between the Advisory Commission 1A,  
3 Commission 1A, and Parkwood Porch, License NO.  
4 11779. I make a motion that we approve this  
5 request with modifications. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has  
8 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
9 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded  
10 by Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

13 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

16 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

21 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

22 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
23 a review of the amended settlement agreement  
24 dated April 1, 2021 between Advisory Neighborhood  
25 Commission 2F and Sav-On Liquors, License Number

1 000178. I make a motion that we approve this  
2 agreement with modifications. Is there a second?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, second.

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and  
6 Mr. Cato have seconded the motion. We'll now  
7 have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
18 I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

19 The next matter on our legal agenda is  
20 a review of Heirloom Catering's request for a  
21 reinstatement of its license, Heirloom Catering  
22 License No. 103563. I make a motion that we  
23 approve this request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
2 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
3 call vote on the motion that's been properly  
4 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

5 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

15 Anderson, I agree. The matter passed 5-0-0.

16 The next matter on our agenda is a  
17 review of an offer in compromise in Sunset Wine  
18 and Spirits, License No. 095926. The offer in  
19 compromise is that charge one, allowed on-  
20 premises consumption of alcoholic beverages; the  
21 statutory authority is DC Code Section 25.112(b)  
22 and the term is a warning. I make a motion that  
23 we approve this OIC. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

1 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
2 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded  
3 by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
14 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

15 The next matter on our --

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chair, sorry I'm  
17 late. Mr. Short. I'm sorry I'm late.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Yes, Mr. Short.

19 Good morning. The next matter on our legal  
20 agenda is a review of Grace Street Coffee  
21 Roasters' motion for reconsideration of cancelled  
22 license. I make a motion that we approve this.  
23 The License No. is 106064. I make a motion that  
24 we approve this request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

1 seconds.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
3 has seconded the motion. I will now have a roll  
4 call vote to the motion that's been properly  
5 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

6 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

8 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
11 agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

13 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

15 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

18 The next matter on our agenda -- it's  
19 the legal agenda -- is a review of an offer in  
20 compromise for Case Number 20-CMP-00115, District  
21 Soul Food Restaurant & Lounge, License No.  
22 112072. The offer in compromise is as follows.  
23 The District of Columbia jointly with the  
24 licensee respondent submits this offer in  
25 compromise to the Alcoholic Beverage Control



1 Board as authorized by 23 DCMR Section 1611.5 for  
2 approval by the Board. The parties understand  
3 that if the Board approves the OIC appeal and  
4 traditional review are waived under 23 DCMR  
5 Section 1611.6, scheduled hearings will be  
6 vacated, and the case will conclude. Respondent  
7 will be obligated to abide by the OIC terms shown  
8 below.

9 If the Board doesn't approve the OIC,  
10 the matter will be continued to a show cause  
11 hearing for May 5, 2021, at 1:30 p.m.

12 The respondent has been advised that  
13 there is no obligation towards OIC. Respondent  
14 has been advised through service of notice of  
15 status hearing and show cause hearing that at a  
16 show cause hearing, the respondent may be  
17 represented by legal counsel, have subpoenas  
18 issued to require the production of witnesses and  
19 evidence, produce witnesses and evidence, cross-  
20 examine witnesses, and apply to the Board for a  
21 qualified interpreter.

22 The OIC terms are as follows. The  
23 term -- charge 1, failure to follow a Board order  
24 by allowing the sales, service, or consumption of  
25 alcohol on the premises while the establishment's

1 license was suspended. Statutory authority, DC  
2 Code Section 25-823(a)(6). Term 1, there is no  
3 fine; term 2, no suspension; term 3, other term,  
4 the licensee agrees to surrender the license for  
5 safekeeping following the Board's approval of  
6 this OIC. Respondent shall immediately cease all  
7 service and sale of alcohol and ensure that all  
8 alcoholic beverages are secure and not accessible  
9 to the public for sale, service, or consumption.  
10 Respondent shall surrender the license for  
11 safekeeping and all alcohol will be removed from  
12 respondent's premises by 12:00 p.m. on May 7,  
13 2021. Respondent shall file an application for  
14 the transfer of respondent's ABC license within  
15 30 days of the Board's order accepting this OIC.  
16 Respondent's owners, including David Roundtree,  
17 will have no ownership interest in the new  
18 license holder, who shall be a bona fide  
19 purchaser.

20 If a transfer application cannot be  
21 filed in 30 days, then within the same period,  
22 Respondent must file a report with the Board  
23 detailing efforts to secure a purchaser or the  
24 license shall be canceled. Respondent may not  
25 withdraw a transfer application if the Board

1 disapproves the transfer, but may file a new  
2 transfer application within 30 days of  
3 disapproval. If the license is not transferred  
4 to a new owner by November 3, 2021, the license  
5 shall be deemed canceled by the Board, providing  
6 that any request for an extension for reasonable  
7 cause may be to the Board and granted or denied  
8 at its discretion.

9 Charge 2, interference with an  
10 investigator, investigation; statutory authority  
11 DC Code Section 25-823(a)(5). The other terms  
12 are the terms that were just read in the record  
13 for charge 3 -- for the first charge.

14 So therefore I make a motion that the  
15 Board approve this OIC. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
17 seconds.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
19 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
20 call vote on the motion that has been properly  
21 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

22 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

10 The next case on our agenda is a  
11 review of an offer in compromise for Case Number  
12 20-AUD-00020, Rito Loco-El Techo, License No.  
13 104119. The offer in compromise for this case is  
14 charge 1, failed to file a quarterly statement by  
15 the date and in the manner prescribed by the  
16 Board; statutory authority DC Code Section 25-  
17 113(b)(2)(a). The fine, a \$2,000 fine to be paid  
18 within 120 days or the ABC license will be  
19 suspended until the fine is paid. The term, the  
20 licensee must submit the subject quarterly  
21 statement if it has not yet been submitted.

22 I therefore make a motion that this  
23 offer in compromise be accepted. Is there a  
24 second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
3 vote to the motion that's been properly seconded  
4 by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
15 agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

18 The next case is a global offer in  
19 compromise. A review of the offer in compromise,  
20 the Case Number 19-AUD-00119, Case Number 20-CMP-  
21 00017, Case Number 20-251-00036, Case Number 19-  
22 CMP-00207, and Case Number 20-CIT-00201.

23 Now this is a global settlement, so  
24 I'm going to review the terms of the OIC for all  
25 the cases. And once I review all the OICs, then

1 I will make a motion to the Board whether or not  
2 the Board should accept or reject the OICs. So I  
3 just want to remind the Board this is one OIC  
4 that's been presented, although it covers several  
5 cases. Okay.

6 So the first case is Case No. 19-AUD-  
7 00119. The charge for this case is fail to file  
8 the required quarterly statement, DC Official  
9 Code Section 25-113(b)(2)(a), and this was for  
10 the third quarter of 2019 for the period July  
11 through September 2019. This is the seventh  
12 second tier violation with four years. The OIC  
13 terms are \$2,000 paid within 120 days or the  
14 license shall be suspended indefinitely until the  
15 fine is paid. The licensee will submit pending  
16 quarterly statements if they have not been  
17 submitted and that the respondent shall attend  
18 the Agency's books and records training for  
19 hotels and restaurants within 30 days. That's  
20 the first case.

21 The Case Number CMP-00017, charge 1,  
22 provide live entertainment without the  
23 endorsement; DC Official Code Section 25-  
24 113(a)(b)(1). This is a primary tier violation.  
25 Offense is the third primary tier violation

1 within three years. The terms of the OIC is a  
2 warning and that the respondent shall apply for  
3 an entertainment endorsement within 30 days.

4 The next case on -- that's covered in  
5 this OIC is Case Number 20-251-00036. Charge 1  
6 in this case is allowing the establishment to be  
7 used for unlawful purpose; DC Official Code  
8 Section 25-823(a)(2). It's the third primary  
9 tier violation within three years. The OIC terms  
10 are as follows. A \$6,000 fine payable within 120  
11 days or the license shall be suspended  
12 indefinitely until the fine has been paid and  
13 that there is a 20-day suspension to be served.  
14 The 20-day suspension will be served from July  
15 21st through August 12th, 2021. The dates are  
16 excluded from the terms of the suspension are  
17 July 26, August 2nd, and August 9th, 2021. And  
18 the reason why these dates are excluded is  
19 because the licensee is not open on Mondays so,  
20 therefore, because it's closed on a Monday, these  
21 days do not count in the 20-day mandatory  
22 suspension.

23 Charge 2, failed to follow the terms  
24 of the approved license by operating on a Monday.  
25 This is DC Official Code Section 25-823(a)(7).

1 The OIC term is a warning.

2 Case Number 19-CMP-00207, charge 1,  
3 failed to keep and maintain books and records for  
4 three years; DC Code Section 25-113(j)(3) and 23  
5 DCMR Section 1204. The OIC terms for this one is  
6 a warning.

7 And the next case is Case Number 20-  
8 CIT-00201. Charge 1, failed to comply with  
9 Mayor's Order and Board's emergency rulemaking  
10 pursuant to Section 23 DCMR Section 810. The  
11 offense, third primary tier violation within  
12 three years. The OIC terms is \$1,000 payable  
13 within 120 days or the license shall be suspended  
14 indefinitely until the fine is paid. And so for  
15 this global OIC, there is a total fine of \$9,000  
16 with a 20-day suspension to be served July 21st  
17 through August 12th, 2021.

18 I then make a motion that the Board  
19 denies this global OIC. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
22 seconded the motion. We'll have a roll call vote  
23 to the motion that's been properly seconded by  
24 Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.



1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.  
12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

13 All right. We now move to our  
14 licensing agenda. The first matter on our  
15 licensing agenda is review application with  
16 stipulated license with letter of NAC support to  
17 operate with anew entertainment endorsement.  
18 This is Ghostline, License No. 117089. I make a  
19 motion that the Board approve this. Is there a  
20 second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis --

22 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett  
23 seconds.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and  
25 Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We'll now

1 have a roll call vote to the motion. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

14 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

15 The next matter, it's a review of  
16 request to extend alcohol sales for an additional  
17 30 days at the approved pop-up location located  
18 at 655 K Street NW. This is Sol Mexican Grill,  
19 License No. 092192. I make a motion that we  
20 approve this request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

25 call vote to the motion that's been properly

1 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

14 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

15 The next matter on our licensing  
16 agenda is a review request for a  
17 refund/forgiveness of late fees for a Class A  
18 license renewal. This is for Vitis Fine Wines &  
19 Spirits, License No. 115327. I make a motion  
20 that we deny this request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
24 vote to the motion that's been properly seconded  
25 by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

1 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

3 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

13 The next matter is a review request  
14 for a refund/forgiveness of late fees paid for a  
15 Class A license renewal. This is for 10th Street  
16 Market, License No. 095251. I make a motion that  
17 we deny this request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis --

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett

20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and

22 Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We'll now

23 have a roll call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
10 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

11 We now move to our Supplemental  
12 Licensing Agenda. The first matter on our  
13 supplemental licensing agenda is a review request  
14 to extend safekeeping of license. This is for  
15 Grace Street Coffee Roasters, License Number  
16 106064. I make a motion that we approve this  
17 request through September 30, 2021. Is there a  
18 second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett  
21 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll  
22 call vote on the motion that's been properly  
23 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

11 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

12 We now move to our Vacate Cancellation  
13 Orders Agenda. The BC Board is vacating the  
14 following order to cancel previously issued  
15 November 18, 2020. This is for Karribbean Kitchen,  
16 License No. 109111. This is a Retailer C tavern.  
17 The license did pay its second year renewal fees.  
18 So I then make a motion that we vacate the order  
19 previously issued on November 18, 2020 to cancel  
20 the license. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has  
23 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
24 vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

13 We now move to our Cancellation  
14 Agenda. The ABC Board will be canceling the  
15 following licenses for the reasons outlined  
16 below: Seregenti License No. 022889. The  
17 licensee requests cancellation.

18 Joselyn Restaurant Bar & Lounge. It's  
19 a Retailer C restaurant, License No. 099451. The  
20 licensee requests cancellation.

21 I therefore make a motion that the ABC  
22 Board cancels these two licenses that were read  
23 in the record based on the requests of the  
24 licensees. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

1                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has  
2 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call  
3 vote on the motion that's been properly seconded  
4 by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

5                   MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7                   MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9                   MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
10 agree.

11                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12                  MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14                  MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
15 agree.

16                  CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
17 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

18                         We now move to our docket for the day.  
19 There are 10 items on the docket. I will read  
20 the name of the establishments. I will give -- I  
21 will state their license class, and I will also  
22 state the reason -- the request that's been made.  
23 After going through all 10 establishments, then  
24 I'll make a motion that the ABC Board grants  
25 these requests.



1                   The first licensee is Takoma Station  
2 Tavern, License No. 079370. Again, this is a  
3 Retailer SE tavern. This is a sports wager  
4 application.

5                   The next request is from Spirit of  
6 Washington, License No. 077414-2. This is a  
7 Retailer CX marine vessel. This is a trade name  
8 change application, and the new name is now  
9 Spirit of Baltimore 2.

10                  The next request is a request made  
11 from Boomerang Boat III, License Number 085705.  
12 This is a Retailer CX marine vessel. This is a  
13 letter of request to retire and to replace the  
14 vessel with an increase to 90 passengers.

15                  The next establishment is DC Mini  
16 Supermarket, License No. 118268. This is  
17 Retailer B transfer with sale application.

18                  The next applicant is Matchbox Capitol  
19 Hill, License No. 117767. This is a Retailer C  
20 restaurant. This is transfer with sale  
21 application.

22                  The next request is La Bahia  
23 Restaurant, License Number 118051. This is a  
24 Retailer C restaurant. This is a transfer with  
25 sale application.

1           The next request is a request made by  
2 Immigrant Food, License Number 115953. They are a  
3 Retailer D restaurant. This is a request for an  
4 entertainment endorsement application with cover  
5 charge.

6           The next request is a request made by  
7 Akira Ramen & Izakaya, License No. 117621. This  
8 is a Retailer C restaurant. This is a new ABC  
9 license application.

10          The next request is made by Ghostline,  
11 License No. 117089. They are a Retailer C  
12 restaurant. This is a trade name change  
13 application. The new name is now Social Beast.

14          The next request is a request made by  
15 Deko Cocktails, License No. 117761. This s  
16 Internet A establishment. This is a new ABC  
17 license application.

18          I therefore make a motion that the ABC  
19 Board grants the request from all the applicant-  
20 licensees that were just read in the record. Is  
21 there a second?

22                   MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I second.

23                   MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett  
24 seconds.

25                   CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis and

1 Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We'll now  
2 have a roll call vote on the motion that was  
3 properly seconded. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I  
9 agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

11 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Edward Grandis, I  
14 agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,  
16 I agree. The matter passes 6-0-0.

17 We'll now come to the end of our  
18 morning calendar and our morning agendas. So the  
19 Board will now be in recess until our 1:30  
20 hearing. I now direct all Board members to  
21 return -- to exit the session for further  
22 discussions. Thank you very much. See you at  
23 the public at 1:30. Thanks. Bye-bye.

24 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter  
25 went off the record at 11:15 a.m.)

A	B		CX 25:7,12
<p><b>a.m</b> 2:2 27:25  <b>ABC</b> 10:14 12:18 23:14  23:21 24:24 26:8,16  26:18  <b>abide</b> 9:7  <b>above-entitled</b> 27:24  <b>ABRA</b> 1:22  <b>accept</b> 14:2  <b>accepted</b> 12:23  <b>accepting</b> 10:15  <b>accessible</b> 10:8  <b>additional</b> 18:16  <b>advised</b> 9:12,14  <b>Advisory</b> 4:2,24  <b>Agency's</b> 14:18  <b>agenda</b> 1:6,6,7,9,10 2:5  2:6 3:3 4:22 5:19 6:16  7:20 8:18,19 12:10  17:14,15 19:16 21:12  21:13 22:13 23:14  <b>agendas</b> 27:18  <b>agreement</b> 4:1,23 5:2  <b>agrees</b> 10:4  <b>Akira</b> 26:7  <b>alcohol</b> 9:25 10:7,11  18:16  <b>alcoholic</b> 1:2,14 6:20  8:25 10:8  <b>ALIYA</b> 1:19  <b>allowed</b> 6:19  <b>allowing</b> 9:24 15:6  <b>amended</b> 4:23  <b>ANDREWS</b> 1:22  <b>anew</b> 17:17  <b>appeal</b> 9:3  <b>applicant</b> 25:18  <b>applicant-</b> 26:19  <b>application</b> 1:10 10:13  10:20,25 11:2 17:15  25:4,8,17,21,25 26:4  26:9,13,17  <b>apply</b> 9:20 15:2  <b>approval</b> 9:2 10:5  <b>approve</b> 2:10 3:6 4:4  5:1,23 6:23 7:22,24  9:9 11:15 17:19 18:20  21:16  <b>approved</b> 15:24 18:17  <b>approves</b> 9:3  <b>April</b> 4:1,24  <b>attend</b> 14:17  <b>August</b> 15:15,17,17  16:17  <b>authority</b> 6:21 10:1  11:10 12:16  <b>authorized</b> 9:1</p>	<p><b>B</b> 25:17  <b>Bahia</b> 25:22  <b>Baltimore</b> 25:9  <b>Bar</b> 23:18  <b>based</b> 23:23  <b>BC</b> 22:13  <b>Beast</b> 26:13  <b>Beverage</b> 1:2,14 8:25  <b>beverages</b> 6:20 10:8  <b>Board</b> 1:2,14 9:1,2,3,9  9:20,23 10:22,25 11:5  11:7,15 12:16 14:1,2  14:3 16:18 17:19  22:13 23:14,22 24:24  26:19 27:19,20  <b>Board's</b> 10:5,15 16:9  <b>Boat</b> 25:11  <b>Bobby</b> 1:18 2:16 3:15  4:6,11 5:3,8 6:5 7:4  8:8 11:24 13:7 17:2  18:4 19:4 20:3 21:1  22:1 23:2 24:7 27:6  <b>bona</b> 10:18  <b>books</b> 14:18 16:3  <b>Boomerang</b> 25:11  <b>Bye-bye</b> 27:23</p>	<p>13:6,7,7 17:1,2,2 18:3  18:4,4 19:3,4,4 20:2,3  20:3,25 21:1,1,25  22:1,1 23:1,2,2 24:6,7  24:7 27:5,6,6  <b>cause</b> 9:10,15,16 11:7  <b>cease</b> 1:9 10:6  <b>Chair</b> 7:16  <b>change</b> 25:8 26:12  <b>charge</b> 6:19 9:23 11:9  11:13,13 12:14 14:7  14:21 15:5,23 16:2,8  26:5  <b>CIT-00201</b> 16:8  <b>class</b> 19:17 20:15 24:21  <b>closed</b> 15:20  <b>CMP-00017</b> 14:21  <b>CMP-00207</b> 13:22  <b>Cocktails</b> 26:15  <b>Code</b> 6:21 10:2 11:11  12:16 14:9,23 15:7,25  16:4  <b>Coffee</b> 7:20 21:15  <b>Columbia</b> 1:1 8:23  <b>come</b> 27:17  <b>Commission</b> 4:2,3,25  <b>comply</b> 16:8  <b>compromise</b> 6:17,19  8:20,22,25 12:11,13  12:23 13:19,19  <b>conclude</b> 9:6  <b>concluded</b> 2:4  <b>consumption</b> 6:20 9:24  10:9  <b>continue</b> 3:4  <b>continued</b> 9:10  <b>Control</b> 1:2,14 8:25  <b>counsel</b> 9:17  <b>count</b> 15:21  <b>cover</b> 26:4  <b>covered</b> 15:4  <b>covers</b> 14:4  <b>Crockett</b> 1:19 2:11,11  2:12,15,17,18,18 3:16  3:17,17 4:12,13,13  5:9,10,10,24,24 6:1,4  6:6,7,7 7:5,6,6,25,25  8:2,5,9,10,10 11:16  11:16,18,21,25 12:1,1  13:8,9,9 17:3,4,4,22  17:22,25 18:5,6,6,21  18:21,23 19:1,5,6,6  20:4,5,5,19,19,22  21:2,3,3,19,19,20,23  22:2,3,3 23:3,4,4 24:8  24:9,9 26:23,23 27:1  27:7,8,8  <b>cross-</b> 9:19</p>	<p><b>D</b>  <b>D</b> 26:3  <b>date</b> 3:7 12:15  <b>dated</b> 4:1,24  <b>dates</b> 15:15,18  <b>David</b> 10:16  <b>day</b> 24:18  <b>days</b> 10:15,21 11:2  12:18 14:13,19 15:3  15:11,21 16:13 18:17  <b>DC</b> 1:22 6:21 10:1 11:11  12:16 14:8,23 15:7,25  16:4 25:15  <b>DCMR</b> 9:1,4 16:5,10  <b>DECISION</b> 1:10  <b>deemed</b> 11:5  <b>Deko</b> 26:15  <b>denied</b> 11:7  <b>denies</b> 16:19  <b>deny</b> 19:20 20:17  <b>DESIST</b> 1:9  <b>detailing</b> 10:23  <b>direct</b> 27:20  <b>disapproval</b> 11:3  <b>disapproves</b> 11:1  <b>discretion</b> 11:8  <b>discussions</b> 27:22  <b>District</b> 1:1 8:20,23  <b>docket</b> 1:11 24:18,19  <b>Donovan</b> 1:15,18</p>
	<b>C</b>		<b>E</b>
<p><b>C</b> 22:16 23:19 25:19,24  26:8,11  <b>calendar</b> 2:4 27:18  <b>call</b> 2:14 3:12 4:8 5:7  6:3 7:1 8:4 11:20 13:2  16:22 18:1,25 19:23  20:23 21:22 22:23  24:2 27:2  <b>cancel</b> 22:14,19  <b>canceled</b> 10:24 11:5  <b>canceling</b> 23:14  <b>cancellation</b> 1:8,9  22:12 23:13,17,20  <b>cancelled</b> 7:21  <b>cancels</b> 23:22  <b>Capitol</b> 25:18  <b>case</b> 8:20 9:6 12:10,11  12:13 13:18,20,20,21  13:21,22 14:6,6,7,20  14:21 15:4,5,6 16:2,7  16:7  <b>cases</b> 13:25 14:5  <b>catering</b> 2:6,8,8 5:21  <b>Catering's</b> 5:20  <b>Cato</b> 1:18 2:15,16,16  3:14,15,15 4:6,6,7,10  4:10,11,11 5:3,3,6,7,8  5:8 6:4,5,5 7:3,4,4 8:7  8:8,8 11:23,24,24</p>		<p><b>Ed</b> 3:9,22 5:4 6:24 8:15  17:21 20:10,18 21:8  22:21 26:22  <b>Edward</b> 1:19 2:23 4:18  5:15 6:12 7:11 12:6  13:14 17:9 18:11  19:11 22:8 23:9 24:14  27:13  <b>efforts</b> 10:23  <b>emergency</b> 16:9  <b>endorsement</b> 14:23  15:3 17:17 26:4  <b>ensure</b> 10:7  <b>entertainment</b> 14:22  15:3 17:17 26:4  <b>establishment</b> 15:6  25:15 26:16  <b>establishment's</b> 9:25  <b>establishments</b> 24:20  24:23  <b>Events</b> 2:8  <b>Events'</b> 2:7  <b>evidence</b> 9:19,19  <b>examine</b> 9:20</p>	

**excluded** 15:16,18  
**exit** 27:21  
**extend** 18:16 21:14  
**extension** 11:6

**F**

**fail** 14:7  
**failed** 12:14 15:23 16:3 16:8  
**failure** 9:23  
**fees** 19:17 20:14 22:17  
**fide** 10:18  
**file** 10:13,22 11:1 12:14 14:7  
**filed** 10:21  
**fine** 10:3 12:17,17,19 14:15 15:10,12 16:14 16:15 19:18  
**first** 2:5 11:13 14:6,20 17:14 21:12 25:1  
**follow** 9:23 15:23  
**following** 10:5 22:14 23:15  
**follows** 8:22 9:22 15:10  
**Food** 8:21 26:2  
**four** 14:12  
**further** 27:21

**G**

**Ghostline** 17:18 26:10  
**give** 24:20  
**global** 13:18,23 16:15 16:19  
**Grace** 7:20 21:15  
**Grandis** 1:19 2:22,23 2:23 3:9,9,11,14,21 3:22,22 4:17,18,18 5:4,4,5,14,15,15 6:11 6:12,12,24,24,25 7:3 7:10,11,11 8:14,15,15 12:5,6,6 13:13,14,14 17:8,9,9,21,21,24 18:10,11,11 19:10,11 19:11 20:9,10,10,18 20:18,21 21:7,8,8 22:7,8,8,21,21,22 23:8,9,9 24:13,14,14 26:22,22,25 27:12,13 27:13  
**granted** 11:7  
**grants** 24:24 26:19  
**Grill** 18:18  
**Grocery** 3:5

**H**

**Hansen** 1:20 2:20,21,21 3:19,20,20 4:15,16,16 5:12,13,13 6:9,10,10

7:8,9,9 8:12,13,13 12:3,4,4 13:11,12,12 17:6,7,7 18:8,9,9 19:8 19:9,9 20:7,8,8 21:5,6 21:6 22:5,6,6 23:6,7,7 24:11,12,12 27:10,11 27:11  
**hearing** 3:5 9:11,15,15 9:16 27:20  
**hearings** 9:5  
**Heirloom** 5:20,21  
**Hill** 25:19  
**holder** 10:18  
**hotels** 14:19

**I**

**Ill** 25:11  
**immediately** 10:6  
**Immigrant** 26:2  
**including** 10:16  
**increase** 25:14  
**indefinitely** 14:14 15:12 16:14  
**interest** 10:17  
**interference** 11:9  
**Internet** 26:16  
**interpreter** 9:21  
**investigation** 11:10  
**investigator** 11:10  
**issued** 9:18 22:14,19  
**items** 24:19  
**Izakaya** 26:7

**J**

**JAMES** 1:20  
**Jeni** 1:20 2:21 3:20 4:16 5:13 6:10 7:9 8:13 12:4 13:12 17:7 18:9 19:9 20:8 21:6 22:6 23:7 24:12 27:11  
**jointly** 8:23  
**Joselyn** 23:18  
**JR** 1:18,20  
**July** 14:10 15:14,17 16:16  
**June** 3:7

**K**

**K** 18:18  
**Karribean** 22:15  
**keep** 16:3  
**Kitchen** 22:15

**L**

**La** 25:22  
**late** 7:17,17 19:17 20:14  
**legal** 1:6 2:5,6 3:3 4:22 5:19 7:19 8:19 9:17

**let's** 2:4  
**letter** 17:16 25:13  
**license** 2:8,9 3:5 4:3,25 5:21,22 6:18 7:22,23 8:21 10:1,4,10,14,18 10:24 11:3,4 12:12,18 14:14 15:11,24 16:13 17:16,18 18:19 19:18 19:19 20:15,16 21:14 21:15 22:16,17,20 23:16,19 24:21 25:2,6 25:11,16,19,23 26:2,7 26:9,11,15,17  
**licensee** 8:24 10:4 12:20 14:15 15:19 23:17,20 25:1  
**licensees** 23:24 26:20  
**licenses** 23:15,22  
**licensing** 1:6,7 17:14 17:15 19:15 21:12,13  
**Liquors** 4:25  
**live** 14:22  
**located** 18:17  
**location** 18:17  
**Loco-EI** 12:12  
**Lounge** 8:21 23:18

**M**

**maintain** 16:3  
**mandatory** 15:21  
**manner** 12:15  
**marine** 25:7,12  
**Market** 20:16  
**Matchbox** 25:18  
**matter** 1:5 2:5 3:1,3,24 3:25 4:21,22 5:18,19 6:15,16 7:14,15,19 8:17,18 9:10 12:9 13:17 17:12,14 18:14 18:15 19:14,15 20:12 20:13 21:10,12 22:11 23:12 24:17 27:16,24  
**Mayor's** 16:9  
**MEETING** 1:3  
**members** 27:20  
**met** 1:15  
**Mexican** 18:18  
**Mini** 25:15  
**MK** 2:6,8  
**modifications** 4:5 5:2  
**Monday** 15:20,24  
**Mondays** 15:19  
**morning** 2:4 7:19 27:18 27:18  
**motion** 2:9,13,14 3:6,12 3:13 4:4,8,9 5:1,6,7 5:22 6:2,3,22 7:1,2,21 7:22,23 8:3,4 11:14

11:19,20 12:22 13:2,3 14:1 16:18,22,23 17:19,25 18:1,19,24 18:25 19:19,23,24 20:16,22,23 21:16,21 21:22 22:18,23,24 23:21 24:2,3,24 26:18 27:1,2  
**move** 2:5 17:13 21:11 22:12 23:13 24:18

**N**

**NAC** 17:16  
**name** 24:20 25:7,8 26:12,13  
**Neighborhood** 4:24  
**new** 3:7 10:17 11:1,4 25:8 26:8,13,16  
**notice** 9:14  
**November** 11:4 22:15 22:19  
**Number** 4:25 8:20 12:11 13:20,20,21,21 13:22 14:21 15:5 16:2 16:7 21:15 25:11,23 26:2  
**NW** 18:18

**O**

**obligated** 9:7  
**obligation** 9:13  
**offense** 14:25 16:11  
**offer** 6:17,18 8:19,22,24 12:11,13,23 13:18,19  
**Official** 14:8,23 15:7,25  
**OIC** 6:23 9:3,7,9,13,22 10:6,15 11:15 13:24 14:3,12 15:1,5,9 16:1 16:5,12,15,19  
**OICs** 13:25 14:2  
**on-** 6:19  
**once** 13:25  
**open** 15:19  
**operate** 17:17  
**operating** 15:24  
**order** 9:23 10:15 16:9 22:14,18  
**Orders** 1:8,10 22:13  
**outlined** 23:15  
**owner** 11:4  
**owners** 10:16  
**ownership** 10:17

**P**

**P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S** 2:1  
**p.m** 3:8 9:11 10:12  
**paid** 12:17,19 14:13,15

15:12 16:14 20:14  
**Parkwood** 4:3  
**parties** 9:2  
**passed** 3:24 4:21 5:18  
 6:15  
**passengers** 25:14  
**passes** 3:1 7:14 8:17  
 12:9 13:17 17:12  
 18:14 19:14 20:12  
 21:10 22:11 23:12  
 24:17 27:16  
**pay** 22:17  
**payable** 15:10 16:12  
**pending** 14:15  
**period** 10:21 14:10  
**pop-up** 18:17  
**Porch** 4:3  
**premises** 6:20 9:25  
 10:12  
**prescribed** 12:15  
**PRESENT** 1:17,21  
**presented** 14:4  
**presiding** 1:15  
**previously** 22:14,19  
**primary** 14:24,25 15:8  
 16:11  
**produce** 9:19  
**production** 9:18  
**properly** 2:14 3:13 4:9  
 6:3 7:2 8:4 11:20 13:3  
 16:23 18:25 19:24  
 21:22 24:3 27:3  
**protest** 3:5  
**protestant's** 3:4  
**provide** 14:22  
**providing** 11:5  
**public** 10:9 27:23  
**purchaser** 10:19,23  
**purpose** 15:7  
**pursuant** 16:10

---

**Q**


---

**qualified** 9:21  
**quarter** 14:10  
**quarterly** 12:14,20 14:8  
 14:16

---

**R**


---

**Rafi** 1:19 2:18 3:17 4:13  
 5:10 6:7 7:6 8:10 12:1  
 13:9 17:4 18:6 19:6  
 20:5,19 21:3 22:3  
 23:4 24:9 26:23 27:8  
**Ramen** 26:7  
**Randall** 3:5  
**read** 11:12 23:22 24:19  
 26:20  
**reason** 15:18 24:22

**reasonable** 11:6  
**reasons** 23:15  
**recess** 27:19  
**reconsideration** 7:21  
**record** 11:12 23:23  
 26:20 27:25  
**records** 14:18 16:3  
**refund/forgiveness**  
 19:17 20:14  
**reinstatement** 2:7 5:21  
**reject** 14:2  
**remind** 14:3  
**removed** 10:11  
**renewal** 19:18 20:15  
 22:17  
**replace** 25:13  
**report** 10:22  
**represented** 9:17  
**request** 2:7,10 3:4,7 4:5  
 5:20,23 7:24 11:6  
 18:16,20 19:16,20  
 20:13,17 21:13,17  
 24:22 25:5,10,10,13  
 25:22 26:1,1,3,6,6,10  
 26:14,14,19  
**requests** 23:17,20,23  
 24:25  
**require** 9:18  
**required** 14:8  
**respondent** 8:24 9:6,12  
 9:13,16 10:6,10,13,22  
 10:24 14:17 15:2  
**respondent's** 10:12,14  
 10:16  
**restaurant** 8:21 23:18  
 23:19 25:20,23,24  
 26:3,8,12  
**restaurants** 14:19  
**Retailer** 22:16 23:19  
 25:3,7,12,17,19,24  
 26:3,8,11  
**retire** 25:13  
**return** 27:21  
**review** 2:6 3:4 4:1,23  
 5:20 6:17 7:20 8:19  
 9:4 12:11 13:19,24,25  
 17:15 18:15 19:16  
 20:13 21:13  
**Rito** 12:12  
**Roasters** 21:15  
**Roasters'** 7:21  
**roll** 2:13 3:12 4:8 5:7  
 6:2 7:1 8:3 11:19 13:2  
 16:22 18:1,24 19:23  
 20:23 21:21 22:23  
 24:2 27:2  
**Roundtree** 10:16  
**rulemaking** 16:9

---

**S**


---

**s** 1:19 26:15  
**safekeeping** 10:5,11  
 21:14  
**sale** 10:7,9 25:17,20,25  
**sales** 9:24 18:16  
**Sav-On** 4:25  
**schedule** 3:25  
**scheduled** 9:5  
**SE** 25:3  
**second** 2:10 3:8,10 4:5  
 5:2,3,4,23 6:23,24  
 7:24 11:15 12:24,25  
 14:12 16:19,20 17:20  
 18:20 19:20,21 20:17  
 21:18 22:17,20,21  
 23:24,25 26:21,22  
**seconded** 2:13,15 3:12  
 3:13 4:8,9 5:6 6:2,4  
 7:1,2 8:3,5 11:19,21  
 13:2,3 16:22,23 17:25  
 18:24 19:1,23,24  
 20:22 21:21,23 22:23  
 24:2,3 27:1,3  
**seconds** 2:11 4:6 5:25  
 8:1 11:17 17:23 18:22  
 20:20 21:19 26:24  
**Section** 6:21 9:1,5 10:2  
 11:11 12:16 14:9,23  
 15:8,25 16:4,5,10,10  
**secure** 10:8,23  
**September** 14:11 21:17  
**Seregenti** 23:16  
**served** 15:13,14 16:16  
**service** 9:14,24 10:7,9  
**session** 27:21  
**settlement** 4:1,23 13:23  
**seventh** 14:11  
**Short** 1:20 7:16,17,18  
 8:5,6,6 11:21,22,22  
 12:25,25 13:1,4,4,5,5  
 16:20,20,21,24,24,25  
 16:25 18:1,2,2 19:1,2  
 19:2,21,21,22,25,25  
 20:1,1,23,24,24 21:23  
 21:24,24 22:24,25,25  
 23:25,25 24:1,4,4,5,5  
 27:3,4,4  
**show** 9:10,15,16  
**shown** 9:7  
**SIMONE** 1:22  
**Social** 26:13  
**Sol** 18:18  
**sorry** 7:16,17  
**Soul** 8:21  
**Spirit** 25:5,9  
**Spirits** 6:18 19:19  
**sports** 25:3

**Staff** 1:22  
**state** 24:21,22  
**statement** 12:14,21  
 14:8  
**statements** 14:16  
**Station** 25:1  
**status** 9:15  
**statutory** 6:21 10:1  
 11:10 12:16  
**stipulated** 17:16  
**Street** 7:20 18:18 20:15  
 21:15  
**subject** 12:20  
**submit** 12:20 14:15  
**submits** 8:24  
**submitted** 12:21 14:17  
**subpoenas** 9:17  
**Sunset** 6:17  
**Supermarket** 25:16  
**supplemental** 1:7 21:11  
 21:13  
**support** 17:16  
**surrender** 10:4,10  
**suspended** 10:1 12:19  
 14:14 15:11 16:13  
**suspension** 10:3 15:13  
 15:14,16,22 16:16

---

**T**


---

**Takoma** 25:1  
**tavern** 22:16 25:2,3  
**Techo** 12:12  
**term** 6:22 9:23 10:2,3,3  
 10:3 12:19 16:1  
**terms** 9:7,22 11:11,12  
 13:24 14:13 15:1,9,16  
 15:23 16:5,12  
**Thank** 27:22  
**Thanks** 27:23  
**third** 14:10,25 15:8  
 16:11  
**three** 15:1,9 16:4,12  
**tier** 14:12,24,25 15:9  
 16:11  
**total** 16:15  
**trade** 25:7 26:12  
**traditional** 9:4  
**training** 14:18  
**transfer** 10:14,20,25  
 11:1,2 25:17,20,24  
**transferred** 11:3  
**two** 23:22

---

**U**


---

**understand** 9:2  
**unlawful** 15:7

---

**V**


---

**vacate** 22:12,18  
**vacated** 1:8,9 9:6  
**vacating** 22:13  
**vessel** 25:7,12,14  
**videoconference** 1:15  
**violation** 14:12,24,25  
 15:9 16:11  
**Vitis** 19:18  
**vote** 2:14 3:13 4:9 5:7  
 6:3 7:2 8:4 11:20 13:3  
 16:22 18:1,25 19:24  
 20:23 21:22 22:24  
 24:3 27:2

---

**W**

---

**W** 1:15,18  
**wager** 25:3  
**waived** 9:4  
**warning** 6:22 15:2 16:1  
 16:6  
**Washington** 25:6  
**WebEx** 1:15  
**Wednesday** 1:12  
**went** 27:25  
**Wine** 6:17  
**Wines** 19:18  
**withdraw** 10:25  
**witnesses** 9:18,19,20

---

**X**

---



---

**Y**

---

**year** 22:17  
**years** 14:12 15:1,9 16:4  
 16:12

---

**Z**

---



---

**0**

---

**00017** 13:21  
**000178** 5:1  
**00119** 14:7  
**019046** 3:6  
**022889** 23:16  
**077414-2** 25:6  
**079370** 25:2  
**079539** 2:9  
**085705** 25:11  
**092192** 18:19  
**095251** 20:16  
**095926** 6:18  
**099451** 23:19

---

**1**

---

**1,000** 16:12  
**1:30** 3:8 9:11 27:19,23  
**10** 24:19,23  
**10:46** 2:2

**103563** 5:22  
**104119** 12:13  
**106064** 7:23 21:16  
**109111** 22:16  
**10th** 20:15  
**11:15** 27:25  
**112072** 8:22  
**113(a)(b)(1)** 14:24  
**113(b)(2)(a)** 12:17  
**115327** 19:19  
**115953** 26:2  
**117089** 17:18 26:11  
**117621** 26:7  
**117761** 26:15  
**117767** 25:19  
**11779** 4:4  
**118051** 25:23  
**118268** 25:16  
**12:00** 10:12  
**120** 12:18 14:13 15:10  
 16:13  
**1204** 16:5  
**12th** 15:15 16:17  
**1611.5** 9:1  
**1611.6** 9:5  
**17** 3:7  
**18** 22:15,19  
**19-** 13:21  
**19-AUD-** 14:6  
**19-AUD-00119** 13:20  
**19-CMP-00207** 16:2  
**1A** 4:2,3

---

**2**

---

**2** 10:3 11:9 15:23 25:9  
**2,000** 12:17 14:13  
**20-** 16:7  
**20-251-00036** 13:21  
 15:5  
**20-AUD-00020** 12:12  
**20-CIT-00201** 13:22  
**20-CMP-** 13:20  
**20-CMP-00115** 8:20  
**20-day** 15:13,14,21  
 16:16  
**2019** 14:10,11  
**2020** 22:15,19  
**2021** 1:13 3:7 4:2,24  
 9:11 10:13 11:4 15:15  
 15:17 16:17 21:17  
**21st** 15:15 16:16  
**23** 9:1,4 16:4,10  
**25-** 12:16 14:23  
**25-113(b)(2)(a)** 14:9  
**25-113(j)(3)** 16:4  
**25-823(a)(2)** 15:8  
**25-823(a)(5)** 11:11  
**25-823(a)(6)** 10:2

**25-823(a)(7)** 15:25  
**25.112(b)** 6:21  
**26** 15:17  
**2F** 4:25  
**2nd** 15:17

---

**3**

---

**3** 10:3 11:4,13  
**30** 10:15,21 11:2 14:19  
 15:3 18:17 21:17

---

**4**

---



---

**5**

---

**5** 1:13 9:11  
**5-0-0** 3:2,24 4:21 5:18  
 6:15

---

**6**

---

**6-0-0** 7:14 8:17 12:9  
 13:17 17:12 18:14  
 19:14 20:12 21:10  
 22:11 23:12 24:17  
 27:16  
**6,000** 15:10  
**655** 18:18

---

**7**

---

**7** 10:12

---

**8**

---

**810** 16:10

---

**9**

---

**9** 4:1  
**9,000** 16:15  
**90** 25:14  
**9th** 15:17

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda Hearing

Before: DCABRA

Date: 05-05-21

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



-----  
Court Reporter

**NEAL R. GROSS**

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701